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The Truckee Donner Land Trust  
preserves and protects scenic, historic, 

and recreational lands with high  
natural resource values in the  

Truckee Donner region.
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as we implement stewardship plans that grow from our find-
ings. We strive to balance the varied interests of recreation, 
restoration, historic preservation, and conservation – within 
our financial and regulatory boundaries, of course.

We are not out of the land acquisition business by any 
means. In fact, this newsletter announces three, new excit-
ing projects: Coppins Meadow, Pendola/Castle Valley and, 
the iconic Black Wall partnership, off of Old Highway 40.  
A fourth and very exciting project is in the works, but not 
yet solid enough to go public. Let me just say that it has  
potential to be the cornerstone of the Truckee River’s revital-
ization and redevelopment. 

Your support of the Land Trust is so vital. Last summer 
I helped a friend introduce his grandchildren to his beloved 
Sierra by leading the family on a hike through Summit 
Canyon, rich with history and stunning vistas. During our 
hike, he recalled visiting the area with his grandparents, and 
then as a Boy Scout, and later witnessing the Donner Ridge 
fire that scorched nearly 45,000 acres in 1960. My friend 
supports the Truckee Donner Land Trust because he loves 
this area and wants to preserve it for his grandchildren and 
for their grandchildren. I’m grateful for his donation and for 
all of you who enable the Land Trust to pursue its mission.

		 Most sincerely yours,

		 Anne Chadwick
		 Board President
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Dear Friends,

I’m pleased and honored to be President of this great 
organization, which does such important work in our area. 
I’ve been privileged to be involved for many years on the 
Stewardship Committee and Advisory Council, and feel 
lucky to work with such dedicated Board members and tal-
ented staff. The concept of land trusts has always impressed 
me, bringing together willing buyers and sellers to preserve 
and protect valued land. Land trust projects are not “tak-
ings” or “adverse possessions,” government intervention or 
regulation, but rather private, nonprofit, volunteer organi-
zations expressing the priorities of supporters like you.

As the Truckee Donner Land Trust enters its 24th year, 
stewardship is an increasingly important part of our work. 
Thanks to strong financial planning and key partnerships, 
we are well positioned to take on sophisticated projects like 
meadow and habitat restoration at East Martis Creek, Van 
Norden Reservoir, and Upper Lacey Meadows. Mountain 
meadows are considered the most important habitat in 
the Sierra Nevada for birds, and approximately two-thirds 
of California’s birds and amphibians depend on meadows 
for the shade and water they provide. Meadows also act as 
watershed wetlands that store and purify drinking water for 
millions of Californians – a fact that should get everyone’s 
attention given the current drought. 

Last summer, as the “No Trespassing” signs came down 
after our 3,000-acre Royal Gorge acquisition, we launched 
an extensive outreach process to understand the interests of 
more than 1,000 stakeholders. The public process included 
meetings, workshops, hikes, tours, surveys, and web out-
reach. While that particular process is complete, we always 
continue to listen to stakeholders and will value their input 

From the board president

Anne Chadwick, Board President. Photo by Bob 
Cunningham.

Serene Lakes sunset. Photo by Anne Chadwick.
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Springtime in the Sierra always 
leaves the Truckee Donner Land Trust 
staff guessing when we will be able to 
hit the dirt with habitat restorations, 
forestry, and trail work. The glass is 
always half-full at the Land Trust, as 
staff are fond of saying. One posi-
tive from the historic drought in the 
Sierra this year is that we have a long 
stewardship season to complete our 
extensive “to do” list.

Donner Summit Canyon
Although this property is now a 

part of Donner Memorial State Park, 
the Land Trust remains committed to 
its stewardship. Besides, the Canyon 
is a local’s favorite for a quick hike or 
run. 

In partnership with California 
State Parks, we will replace the bridge 
over Donner Summit Canyon Creek 
this summer and continue work on 
the segments of trail heavily damaged 
by a “500-year” flood event. The trail 
is currently useable, and there is a 
new trail bypassing the heavy wash-
outs on the damaged trail.

Elizabethtown Meadows 
This summer the Land Trust and 

the Truckee River Watershed Council 
(TRWC) will begin a series of meadow 
and watercourse restorations and con-
struction of a new trail between the 
Northstar Drive stoplight and Waddle 
Ranch Preserve. In addition, a large 
group of partners including the Land 
Trust, TRWC, Truckee Tahoe Airport 

District, Northstar 
Community 
Services District, 
Northstar 
California, and 
Caltrans, will 
restore a currently 
dry channel of 
Middle Martis 
Creek on the east 
side of State Route 
267. Both of these 
are multi-year 
projects beginning 
this year. Waddle 
Ranch Preserve 
and Elizabethtown 
Meadows are open 
to the public dur-
ing this work.

 

Webber Lake
Staff will install new signage at 

the trailhead kiosks and continue to 
develop the plan for the public camp-
ground and fishery, which will open 
in 2017.

Johnson (Negro) Canyon
The newly realigned portion of 

the Wendin Way access trail will open 
in June. This new trail is half the 
grade of the original alignment, mak-
ing for an easier climb with beautiful 
views. In addition, the TRWC begins 
a restoration project this summer. 
This project will curb erosion and 
sedimentation of Gregory Creek and 
Donner Lake. 

Stewardship update 

Independence Lake 

Preserve
Boats are now available for free 

usage. Weeks alternate for use of 
motorized and non-motorized boats. 
(Weeks begin Saturday and end on 
Friday. Non-motorized boats are 
always available). Unfortunately, con-
struction of the connecting trail that 
will make a loop hike around the lake 
will be postponed another year due to 
permitting needs on the federal land at 
the west end of the lake. Construction 
will begin in 2015.

Donner Lake Rim Trail 
Stewardship Coordinator, Kevin 

Starr, is making significant prog-
ress on Rim Trail planning, working 
with California State Parks, the U.S. 
Forest Service, and the Tahoe Donner 
Association. The goal this summer is 
to have the entire proposed trail align-
ment mapped for environmental stud-
ies and permitting. In addition, Kevin 
and volunteers will clear deadfall and 
maintain the existing trail. See Page 24 
for volunteer dates on the Rim Trail 
and other Land Trust trails.

The rickety bridge over Summit Creek will be replaced this summer. Photo by 
Janet Zipser Zipkin.

A chip processor grinds small trees with no commercial value at Royal Gorge. The chips are then 
used for ground cover to retain soil moisture.



R o y a l  G o r g e
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Royal Gorge Stewardship 
For the 2014 stewardship season, the 

Truckee Donner Land Trust is focusing 
largely on Royal Gorge forestry manage-
ment, mitigating erosion from existing 
roads, and trail maintenance.  

Forestry work is expensive and slow, 
largely due to the sheer number of trees 
per acre, far exceeding the number of trees 

considered healthy and natural. In certain 
cases 600 trees per acre existed where 60 is 
the natural norm.

In 2014, we will finish 30 acres from 
last year and begin on the next 100 acres of 
treatment. The zone planned for treatment 
this year will continue to focus on reduc-
tion of hazardous fuels, enhancing natural 
species diversity, and reducing the presence 
of damaging agents. Although the snow will 
melt earlier this year, operations will not 
begin before the soils are adequately dry 
enough to support forestry equipment.

The Land Trust will continue to work 
on the ski trails and old logging roads by 
installing 60-80 “grade dips” that will curb 
the trenching and erosion caused by runoff. 
In addition, we will continue to add boul-
ders, gates, and cable gates to aid in keep-
ing off-highway vehicles out of the areas in 
which they are not supposed to be.

The Royal Gorge trail map resulting from the public outreach process last summer. The Walter and Esther 
Hewlett Rim Trail is in red.

Royal Gorge  

Outreach Process 

Now Complete
After acquiring the Royal 

Gorge property, the Truckee 
Donner Land Trust hosted a  
five-month long public outreach 
process to guide future manage-
ment of the property and to  
develop sustainable recreation  
opportunities compatible with 
Royal Gorge conservation objec-
tives. More than 1,000 people 
participated in the process.

The outreach process offered 
several means for providing input 
including community meetings, 
focus groups, property tours, 
surveys, and one-on-one meet-
ings. Specific feedback was sought 
regarding recreation uses, trails, 
public access points, infrastructure 
needs, and restoration goals for the 
property. 

The input will help determine 
areas of consensus and will guide 
the Land Trust as it develops a 
master plan for the long-term fu-
ture of the Royal Gorge property. 

Many thanks to those who 
participated in the outreach 
process. To the maximum extent 
possible, the Land Trust intends to 
incorporate into the Royal Gorge 
master plan their valuable recom-
mendations.

Pat Malberg, left, 
and Heidi Kolbe, 

Facilitator, the Kolbe 
Company, explains the 

public outreach process 
at the first meeting 

held at Donner Trails 
School. Photo by 
James Johnson.



Waddle Ranch Preserve 

Forestry and Trails

Katy’s Walk, the trail along the 
south shore of Lake Ella (aka Dry 
Lake) at Waddle Ranch Preserve, is 
currently littered with wood chips and 
slash from a forest fuels management 
project conducted last year and is now 
impassible. The trail will be cleared of 
debris this summer.

While the fuels management proj-
ect area is unsightly this year, previ-
ously treated portions of the property 
have recovered quickly. The treated 
area will be more fire-safe, will in-
crease water volume within the eco-
system, and will support aspen growth 
in the future.  

The Land Trust thanks the Truckee 
Tahoe Airport District for its support 
and management of the forests at 
Waddle Ranch Preserve.

A new trailhead kiosk being installed at the 
sheep pens in Van Norden Meadow.
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R o y a l  G o r g e S t e w a r d s h i p
To enhance the recreation 

experience for visitors, the Land 
Trust is constructing two new trail 
heads, installing signage, fixing 
unsustainable trails, and collecting 
user data to make informed deci-
sions about future management. A 
new trailhead at Summit Station 
and the Hoelter-Hall trailhead 
off of Soda Springs Road will 
be complete with informational 
kiosks, maps, and parking. Also in 
the works is replacing the decking 
on the Serena Creek bridge and 
completion of the hiking-only trail 
to the top of Mt. Rowton Peak. 

Perhaps the most exciting 
project we’ll be starting is the new 
Walter and Esther Hewlett Rim 
Trail at Royal Gorge. The  
Land Trust is proud to honor 
the Hewlett’s for their numerous 
contributions to conservation in the region. This trail will be roughly 10 miles 
when complete, showcasing the beautiful views from the Royal Gorge property. 
Construction will begin in 2015.

If you would like to volunteer for trail construction and 

maintenance, or would like to be a trail ambassador, 

please contact John Svahn at john@tdlandtrust.org.

Truckee Donner Land Trust  
Elects New Officers

The Truckee Donner Land Trust Board of directors 
elected Anne Chadwick as its president at the Board’s 
January 21, 2014 meeting.

“I’m excited and honored to serve as President of 
this great Land Trust,” Chadwick said. “We’re pleased 
to have protected more than 33,000 acres in the region, 
proud of our stewardship, and optimistic about future 
projects. Our work will benefit this region for many 
generations to come.”

The Land Trust’s mission is to preserve and protect 
scenic, historic, and recreational lands with high natural 
resource values in the greater Truckee Donner region.

Recent projects include Royal Gorge, Webber Lake/
Lacey Meadows, Donner Summit Canyon, and the 
Martis Valley. The Land Trust is investing in conserva-
tion, restoration, and public enjoyment of these beauti-
ful properties.

The officers, elected to a one-year term, are:

Anne Chadwick, President 
Janet Zipser Zipkin, Vice President 
Jeff Brown, Secretary 
Geoffrey Griffin, Treasurer 
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With easy access, Yosemite-quality 
granite, and a variety of climbs from 
beginner to extreme, Donner Summit 
has become a world-class rock climb-
ing destination. Black Wall is a 350-
foot granite wall off of Old Highway 

40 just east of Donner Summit that 
includes some of the area’s longest 
and most historic rock climbing 
routes. 

The Truckee Donner Land Trust, 
in partnership with The Access Fund, 
a national climbing advocacy orga-

moving to acquire iconic climbing  
areas on Donner Summit

Through a minor boundary adjustment, the Black Wall property will be added to a parcel in Billy 
Mack Canyon already owned by the Land Trust.

Dr. Denny Chez climbing on a crag included in the acquisition. Photo by Eric Perlman.

The Land Trust and local climbers instituted 
a voluntary closure on a number of routes to 
protect nesting peregrin falcons.

nization, has signed a letter of intent 
to purchase 10 acres west of Donner 
Lake that includes Black Wall. The 
acquisition also includes two other 
well-known and popular climbing 
areas: Peanut Gallery and Road Cut. 

Black Wall has been in private 
ownership for decades. While cur-
rent and previous owners have been 
“climber friendly” (or perhaps un-
aware of the extent of climbing on 
their property), this historic climbing 
area faces potential closure in the 
future. There is now an opportunity to 
ensure that Black Wall, Peanut Gallery, 
and Road Cut remain open forever.

The Land Trust and The Access 
Fund, as buyers, have agreed to pur-
chase the property from a willing seller 
for appraised value. The total budget 
is projected to be around $100,000 
to include due diligence, campaign 
costs, purchase of the property, closing 
costs, trail network improvements, 
and establishment of sustainable ac-
cess points to the numerous climbs. 
Escrow will close sometime in 2015, 
providing ample time to fundraise 



A peregrin falcon returns to its nest on the Black Wall property. Climbers 
have reported seeing three chicks in the nest. Photo by Will Richardson, 
Tahoe Institute for Natural Science.
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The mission of The 
Nature Conservancy 
(TNC) is to conserve 
the lands and wa-
ters on which all life 
depends. We find new 
ways for nature and 
people to thrive. We 

scientifically test our ideas in the real world and use the re-
sults to inspire change in California and around the world. 
We are not much different from most land trusts; we have 
been around longer than most and work in all 50 states and 
34 countries. In the end, the results are on the ground in 
communities.

What makes the Sierra unique in terms of its ecology or 
biodiversity?

The Sierras provide water for most of the state of 
California for drinking and growing food. The Sierras are 
an amazingly beautiful place, with meadows, peaks, and 
rivers. The recreation opportunities are endless.  
  
What do you view as TNC's most important work in the 
Sierra?

TNC did the initial conservation planning for the 
Northern Sierra Partnership. We also bring acquisition 
talent to the table. Beyond that, I consider our role in the 
Partnership as the most important work we are doing. 
Partnerships are the future; we cannot conserve the Sierras 
by ourselves. We need everybody at the table to make big 
things happen.

 Meet our partner  
Dawit Zeleke of The Nature Conservancy

Why is TNC involved in the Northern Sierra 
Partnership?

The conservation world is running out of time. It 
requires all of us. The Partnership allows us to leverage one 
another’s strengths. Partners like the Truckee Donner Land 
Trust who live in the communities where the conservation is 
happening are critical to succeeding in the Sierras.  

 
TNC is doing great forestry work at Independence Lake 
Preserve. Do you ever see using prescribed burn as 
management tool?

Fire is part of the forest, but it is also very scary. If we 
can make it happen without endangering life or our neigh-
bor’s properties, we will be burning. We have seen what 
happens when we repress fire in the Sierras; we degrade the 
ecosystem and increase the chances of harming people and 
resources. 

 
How does local land trusts like the Truckee Donner 
Land Trust help a global organization like TNC?

I always smile when this question is asked. People from 
all over the country and the world come to your backyard. 
You may be local but the world comes to you. We need to 
make our conservation successes part of their experiences 
and the stories they take back home. That to me is so much 
better than going to someone else’s backyard and telling 
them what to do. Conservation succeeds when the local 
communities own it. Without the Truckee Donner Land 
Trust living and working where it does, our chances of suc-
cess become really slim.

Dawit Zeleke. Photo by © Rose 
Hodges.

moving to acquire iconic climbing  
areas on Donner Summit cont’d

among climbers, industry friends, and conservationists. The Land 
Trust Board has already pledged $25,000.

Three unnamed small creeks that spill into Billy Mack and 
Summit Creeks run through the property. 

The acquisition of Black Wall supports 

the Land Trust’s longstanding efforts to 

protect all tributaries to Donner Lake, and 

leaves only a handful of private acreages 

outstanding in meeting our goal.
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The heart of the Sierra Nevada Checkerboard, Webber Lake, and Lacey 
Meadows. Coppins Meadow is visible north of Webber Lake. Photo by  
Geoffrey Griffin.

The Truckee Donner Land Trust, in partnership 
with The Trust for Public Land and the Northern Sierra 
Partnership, is seeking to acquire Coppins Meadow, a 153-
acre meadow located at the headwaters of the Little Truckee 
River. The property shares a northern boundary with 
Webber Lake, acquired by the Land Trust in 2012. 

Coppins Meadow is one of the last remaining devel-
opable parcels in a large conservation effort for the Little 
Truckee River Watershed, the largest sub-basin in the 
Truckee River drainage. In addition to being the largest 
sub-basin, the Little Truckee River watershed contains the 
largest complex of montane and sub-alpine meadows in 
the Truckee basin. The Land Trust and other conservation 
groups are in the process of protecting more than 17,000 
acres in the Little Truckee River watershed. 

As part of this conservation effort, successes in the 
Upper Little Truckee basin include Webber Lake and 
Lacey Meadows; Webber Falls, immediately downstream 
from Webber Lake; Perazzo Meadows; Independence 
Lake Preserve; Cold Stream Meadow; and the Sierra Crest 
Working Forest Conservation Easement. All of these indi-
vidual properties have significant conservation values and, 
when assembled together, create a truly unique network 
of conserved lands filling in a significant part of the Sierra 
Nevada “Checkerboard.”

Coppins Meadow has significant resource values as a 
well-functioning montane meadow including a creek that 
flows year-round. It contains habitat for several threatened 
species and has undeveloped water rights critical to both 
the health of the meadow and to downstream habitats.

Resource Values
Coppins Meadow is the northeast drainage to Webber 

Lake and is a part of the greater Webber/Lacey/Coppins 
Meadow system, totalling more than 3,000 acres of 
meadow habitat. This landscape has been targeted by con-
servationists because of the critical habitat it provides for 
biodiversity in the Sierra. 

This meadow system supports many native birds 
and is particularly important during the spring nesting 
season. Mammals on the property include healthy popu-
lations typical to the region such as mule deer from the 
Loyalton-Truckee herd, mountain lion, black bear, and 
small fur-bearing mammals. Numerous state and feder-
ally listed endangered and threatened species, species of 
special concern, and rare species occur within the Webber/
Lacey/Coppins Meadow complex, including Pacific Fisher, 
American marten, wolverine, bald eagle, Webber’s ivesia, 
and Donner Pass buckwheat.

Threats to the Property
The property is threatened by residential estate devel-

opment, the perfection of its water rights resulting in de-
creased flows into the watershed, and commercial develop-
ment such as a seasonal trailer park. Further development 
along the Jackson Meadows Road could potentially open 
the road year-round and expand development into the 
heart of the Checkerboard. 

Picking up another piece of the  
Sierra Nevada checkerboard

Courtesy of The Trust for Public Land.
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Long on the Land Trust’s “ra-
dar” as an important acquisition, the 
Pendola Family, a longtime timber 
family in the area, has agreed to sell 
413 acres at the entrance to Castle 
Valley to the Land Trust. The property, 
rich in resource and recreation values, 
will be conveyed to the U.S. Forest 
Service after the Land Trust makes 
improvements to the multi-use and 
popular trailhead. 

The property was pulled from a 
several thousand-acre conservation 
transaction done in the 90’s by The 
Trust for Public Land because of its 
potential for development. Rumors of 
a hotel, golf course, and tourist-based 
retail services existed for decades.

The property is opposite Interstate 
80 from Boreal Mountain Resort, 
roughly bordered by Castle Valley and 
Creek to the north, the Pacific Crest 
Trail (PCT) to the east, and Interstate 
80 to the south and west. 

Characterized by its harsh winters 
and a very short growing season at 
sub-alpine elevations, snow covers the 
property often between November and 
July. However, after the snow melts 
Castle Valley’s wildflowers are spectac-
ular. A portion of the property is wet 
meadow and riparian habitat where 
a length of Castle Creek traverses it. 
Both the wet and dry areas abound 
with wildflowers in the spring, which 
at this elevation is usually late July 

through September. 
The property’s mixed-
conifer forests consist 
primarily of red fir, 
white fir, western 
white pine, and 
mountain hemlock, 
with lodgepole pine in 
the bottomlands. Deer 
browse the meadow 
in the summer (likely 
arriving from the 
north, but also from 
Billy Mack Canyon), 
and the many snags 
are home to raptors.

The undesig-
nated trailhead on 
the property, with 
its easy access from 
the freeway, is one 
of the most heavily 
used trailheads in the 
Northern Sierra. On 
any day, hikers, run-
ners, and backpack-
ers use it to access 
the PCT, Warren and 
Summit Lake Trails, 
the Donner Lake Rim 
Trail, and the Peter 
Grubb Hut. The trailhead, 
when the road is melted 
out, is equally popular with 
winter enthusiasts. 

Finishing conservation efforts 
in Castle Valley

The acquisition includes one 

of the most popular “unofficial” 

trailheads in the Northern 

Sierra.
A family enjoys an outing in snowy Castle Valley. Photo by Aaron Breitbard.

The Pacific Crest Trail Association 
ranked acquisition of this property and 
trailhead as a top priority for 2014. 
Mountain bikers, access the Hole-
in–the-Ground Trail via this property. 
The current trailhead is rustic with few 
spaces that accommodate low-clearance 
vehicles. In addition, it does not match 
the numbers of users, resulting in fre-
quent traffic jams and overflow parking. 
The Land Trust would like to recon-
struct the trailhead by leveling the park-
ing area and making it user-friendly.

The Castle Valley property owned by the Pendola family for decades.
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Va n No r d e n Me a d o w

After an unprecedented community and statewide 
effort, the Truckee Donner Land Trust and its partners 
purchased the 3,000-
acre Royal Gorge 
property on Donner 
Summit. The Land 
Trust knew that the 
dam at Van Norden 
Meadow was out 
of compliance with 
the State Division 
of Safety of Dams 
safety standards and 
was illegally storing 
waters owned by the 
citizens of California, 
according to the State 
Department of Water 
Resources. 

Since acquiring 
the Royal Gorge prop-
erty and Van Norden 
Meadow, a top prior-
ity for the Land Trust 
is complying with 
state regulations while 

A map based on elevation modeling a 5-acre reservoir that brings the reservoir into federal standards.

upholding the conservation 
value of Van Norden Meadow. 
The Land Trust has concluded 
that it has no option other 
than to lower the dam and 
reduce the amount of water it 
stores to a level acceptable to 
the U.S. Forest Service and le-
gal to the State. While loss of 
open water from a habitat and 
scenic standpoint is regretta-
ble, restoration of the meadow 
to its natural functions is a su-
perior conservation outcome. 
The State mandates actually 
are the catalyst for a rare op-
portunity to restore meadow 
functions impaired by over a 
century of human degradation 
to the ecosystem. 
      For a full explanation 
of the Land Trust’s deci-
sion, please visit our web-
site, www.tdlandtrust.org, 
and download the docu-
ment from our Home page.

T h e  f u t u r e  o f 
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Leave a Legacy of Open Space  
for Future Generations

The land under our feet … hiking Schallenberger 

Ridge, skiing Coldstream Canyon, or enjoying the stunning 

views of the surrounding peaks from the Donner Lake Rim 

Trail. 

When you include the Land Trust in your will or estate 

plans you leave a legacy to future generations, ensuring 

they will be able to enjoy the lands we cherish today. 

A planned gift -- depending on your situation -- may 

reduce your income taxes, reduce or eliminate capital 

gains taxes, reduce your gift or estate tax, provide in-

come to you and your loved ones, and help support the 

Land Trust’s efforts to protect our mountain home. 

Leaving a bequest is simple and gives you the opportuni-

ty to make a significant difference. To make a bequest, 

consult with your tax or legal advisor, or contact Kellie 

Wright at 530-582-4711 or kellie@tdlandtrust.org.

If you have thought about leaving the Land Trust a 

legacy gift, please let us know so we can acknowledge 

your generosity.

If it weren’t for the generous grant 
contributions we receive, the Land 
Trust simply could not accomplish 
the important amount of acquisitions, 
stewardship, and restoration projects 
we conduct. Our heartfelt thanks to 
the following organizations who have 
recently supported our work:

The Lahontan Community 

Foundation
A $5,000 grant for the Middle 

Martis Creek Riparian, Road, and Trail 
Restoration Project, a joint project of 
the Truckee Donner Land Trust and 
the Truckee River Watershed Council 

A shout out to our  
foundation friends

to curb erosion, restore a system of 
meadows and watercourses, and pro-
mote public access to Elizabethtown 
Meadows.

Tahoe Truckee Community 

Foundation Nature Fund 

and The Martis Fund
	 A $25,000 grant for the Middle 
Martis Creek Riparian, Road, and Trail 
Restoration Project. This fund is a 
collaborative project of Martis Camp 
landowners, DMB/Highlands Group, 
Mountain Area Preservation and, 
Sierra Watch.

Mellam Family Foundation 
A $10,000 grant for a new bridge 

on the Donner Lake Rim Trail.

REI 
A $20,000 grant to support the 

design of the Royal Gorge Rim Trail, 
maintenance upgrades to make exist-
ing portions of the trail more sustain-
able, and directional signange for the 
trail.

Thank you to the Tahoe Truckee 
Community Foundation for expertly 
facilitating charitable awards in our 
community.

Leave a 
    Legacy

Va n No r d e n Me a d o w
T h e  f u t u r e  o f 



Spring/Summer 2014 Newsletter	  Page 12

Thank You to Our Donors
The Land Trust and its partners gratefully acknowledge the many  

individuals, businesses, and foundations that made gifts to the Land Trust from  

January 1, 2013 to February 28, 2014. These donors provide fundamental and  

annual support for the Land Trust’s mission.

$500,000 or More 
California Wildlife Conservation  
	 Board
Northern Sierra Partnership
 
$50,000 - $499,999 
Walter & Esther Hewlett
 
$25,000 - $49,999 
Anonymous
The Nancy & Joachim Bechtle  
	 Foundation
Crabb-Grasseschi Family  
	 Foundation
The Martis Fund - Tahoe Truckee  
	 Community Foundation
William & Christney McGlashan
The Snuggs/Loomis Family
Sugar Bowl Corporation
Tahoe Truckee Community  
	 Foundation
 
$10,000 - $24,999 
Martin & Holly Bern
Tom & Louise Burns
Shanna O’Hare & John R. Davis
Amy Shaw & David George
Benita D. Haley
The Hellman Family Fund
Charles & Ellen James
Helene & Charles Linker
Mr. Jim Loughlin
The James & Susan McClatchy  
	 Fund - Sacramento Region  
	 Community Foundation
Mellam Family Foundation
William H. & Caroline F. Orrick

William & Nancy Oudegeest
Sheri & Jack Overall - The Overall  
	 Family Foundation
Phillips, Spallas & Angstadt LLP
Vail Resorts Echo
J. Thomas & M. Catherine  
	 Van Berkem - Ayco Charitable  
	 Foundation
Kenneth & Megan Wright
 
$5,000 - $9,999 
Anonymous
Anonymous
Aufmuth Family Foundation
Ausfahl Family Fund
The Bielke-Loll Family: Jane, John,  
	 Oliver, Henry & Maggie 
John M. Bryan Family Fund
Sue & Cliff Busby - Castle  
	 Peak Snow Removal/Los Gatos  
	 Construction
Nick & Karen Chickering
Susan Groshong & Bob Dillard
Katherine Erickson
Ralph & Carol Eschenbach
Julie Thornton & Craig Falk
John & Bonnie Glover
Bill & Sara Jo Goerke
Isaac & Renee Goff
The Hamill Family Charitable Fund
Mark & Nancy Himelstein
Jim & Denny Hoelter 
The Hoelter Family Partnership - Dave  
	 & Christine Ryan, Greg & Liz Soos,  
	 Jake & Chris Hoelter
IBM

Karen Martin-Keller & David  
   Keller
Lahontan Community  
   Foundation - Tahoe  
   Truckee Community  
   Foundation
Linda Cashion & George  
   Lamson
Martin Family  
   Foundation
Karen Heald & Kathleen  
   McElheney
Robert Flanagan &  
   Susan Mendelsohn
Jan Tore & Janice Nygard
Cindy & Ron Olander -  
   Olander Family  
   Foundation

Ted Owens
Dr. Andrew Pasternak, M.D., M.S. -  
	 Silver Sage Center
W.B. Peale
Lisa Hightower & Stephen Roche
Mr. Bob Ryder
Erik & Kirsi Tiemroth
Robert & Christine Wendin
Ryan & Cindy Willson
 
$2,500 - $4,999 
Agilent
Mr. & Mrs. E.W. Barnholt
John R. & Gina Biondi
Gregory & Dr. Dana Miller Blair
Dick & Carol Bourne
John & Sharon Brauman
Tim & Claire Burks
Dick & Sue Cunningham
David & Lucile Packard Foundation
Iris Durland
Laurie & Ralph Eddy
Mrs. Frannie Fleishhacker
Michael Fredrich
Eric & Yolanda Gage
David George - Adobe
Fred & Cindi Gortner
Geoffrey & Barbara Griffin
Robert & Clair Hamner
Robert & Mary Hery
Rod & Jonnie Jacobs
Jim & Suzanne Keenan
Ron & Heidi Kolbe - Heidi Kolbe and  
	 Company, Inc.
Gary & Carolyn Lawson
Coltrane & Christopher Lord Fund -  
	 San Francisco Foundation
Microsoft
Bruce & Jan Muff
Jeanne Silva & Michael Nickey
Seana Doherty & Perry Norris
Northstar California
Barbara Lovero & Chris Ottenweller
Page Foundation
Mr. Ron Parr - DMB/Highlands Group
Bernard & Joan M. Pech
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Ringoen
Bruce Whittaker & Virginia Robbins 
Ryan Group Architects
Carol & Michael F. Sabarese - Tahoe  
	 Truckee Community Foundation
Lynn & John Schiek - JSO Fund/ 
	 Parasol Tahoe Community  
	 Foundation

Larkspur. Photo by Susan Johnson.
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Karen Seaward
Serene Lakes Realty
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Silvani-Lacey
Del, Jane & Jennifer Frances & Andrew  
	 Sniderman
Craig & Christina Stephen
Elizabeth Nixon & Frank Szerdy  
	 Family
Carolyn Johnson & Rick Theis
Steve & Raini Vallarino
Mr. & Mrs. Frits Vanderlinden
Drs. Christopher J. Vasil & Rosaline  
	 Vasquez
William Wendin
Thomas P. Winn Foundation
Christina Stoever Young & Kent Young  
	 - Sunshine Tahoe
Doug Yule
William & Diane Zuendt
 
$1,000 - $2,499 
David, Julie & Chris Africa
AMD Foundation
America’s Charities Workplace Giving  
	 Campaign
Dr. Robert & Mrs. Susan Anderson
Julie Schmit & George Anderson
Mark L. & Jaime Andrews
Anonymous
Jim & Kathy Atkinson
Sherry Auerbach
Mary Anne Nyburg Baker & 
	 G. Leonard Baker Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. Peter & Judi Bank
Lorelle Banzett
Mrs. Nancy C. Bean
Mr. Matthew & Dr. Michael Behrens
Dick & Diane Behrle
Annie Bailey & Douglas Bibby
Amy Blevins & Philip Bickler
Diana Procter & Peter Binstock
Joe & Ann Bittaker
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Bonzon
Bob & Christie Borchin
Tom & Renee Bosmans
Jim & Robin Bowers
Gene & Anne Bowles
John & Patty Brissenden - Sorensen’s  
	 Resort
David & Linda Brown
Mr. & Mrs. John Buckley
Joe & Tanya Buxton
Donald & Jean Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Ric Campo
Ms. Enidina Canty
Paul & Carole Carleton
Dr. James W. Carlin
Anne Chadwick - Tahoe Truckee 		
	 Community Foundation
The Chance Family  
	 Fund - Silicon Valley  
	 Community Foundation

Rob & Shana Chrisman
Ann Christensen
Thor & Gro Christiansen
Jim & Ann Christol
Michelle Coffman
Ms. Helen Conway
Mr. Wayne Crow
Steve & Jade Dahl
Sarah E. Buxton & Walter 
R. Dahl - EMA Properties
Gordon & Carolyn  
	 Davidson
Cynthia Wheeler & Chris  
	 de St. Croix
Bruce & Susan Detweiler
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth   
	 Detweiler
Frederick Dill
The Dobrovolny Family
Donner Lake Property Owners  
	 Association
Donner Lake Woods Homeowners  
	 Association
Marijo & Bruce Douglass
Murray & Renee Einarson
Michael V. & Sharon Ekedahl
Jo & Larry Ellis
Shirley & Leonard Ely
Dean & Daria Eppley
Steve & Jennifer Evans Family Trust
Michael & Merle Fajans
Keith & Susi Farmer
Lisa Lyons & Paul Farrelle
Gerald & Linda Feeney
Nancy Light & Chris Fichtel
Diane Thurm & Scott Fickes
Bob & Penny Fink
Pamela Polite & Dennis Fisco
The Flora Family Foundation
Dan & Monica Flynn
Ms. Kathy Wilcox & Jeremy Fogel
Norm Follett
Robert & Donna Frassinello
Mike & Sue Friedenbach
The Frosty Cabin Group
Drs. Lisa Querimit & Frank Galli
Terry & Mariyn Galvin
Carole Kelsch & George Garcia
Ms. Eleanor Hewlett Gimon
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Golze - Sam & Jennie  
	 Rovit Memorial Foundation
Catherine Gortner
Nancy Latimer & Mickey Gray
Clara Gerdes, Pearl & Ken Greenberg
Dr. & Mrs. David Greenhalgh
Margaret Lewicki & Ernest Grossman
Filip Roos & Margaret Grover-Roos
Reese & Lisa Gwillim
Mr. & Mrs. Neil Eric Hagen
Ken & Lynn Hall
Sam & Mary Hammonds
Gary Tintle & George Hansen

Gale & David Harding Charitable Fund
Ms. Unni Harestad
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Harris
Doug & Nancy Hartelt
Mr. & Mrs. William Haskell
Karl & Billi Haug
Peter & Jill Haug
David & Kelly Hawtrey
Heidelmann Lodge
Ralph H. Hendrix
Mr. & Mrs. Ed Henney
Todd, Jennifer, Tony & Julie Hensley -  
	 C&T Publishing, Inc.
Dr. Dale & Jill Herrero
John Hiatt Family Trust
Colleen Maura Hogan
Sarah Anne Holt
Todd & Carol Huckins
Joseph & Sue Huettl
Tamara Sasaki & Zachary Hymanson
Mr. & Mrs. Konstantine Iourcha
Glen Jarvis
David & Roberta Johnson
R. William Hauck & Padget M. Kaiser
Kaiser Permanente
Tanya Ericson & Jeff Kent
Mr. & Mrs. Walter P. Knoepfel
Dana & Steven Kornfeld Fund - Jewish  
	 Community Federation and  
	 Endownment Fund
Carolyn Magin & Thomas Kulczycki
Udo & Annette Kunzemann
Ms. & Dr. Selora Albin & Steven Lane 
Howard & Julia Laney
Edward & Barbara Larson
Henry & Carlene Laughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Jerald & Mintie Lee
Ms. Suzanne Legallet
James & Patricia Leidigh
Joan Ludlam & Dan Leighton
Mr. Donald E. Lewis
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Lieb
Stephen & Tamara Lieberman

Coyotes, though often misunderstood, are important players in our region’s 
ecosystem. Photo by Stan Wingate.
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Susan Ellis & Mark Linton  
	 Fund - Silicon Valley  
	 Community Foundation
Ms. Jennifer Loftus
Matt & Donna Lord
Mr & Mrs. Eddie Maalouf
Matt & Marina Maclean
Mr. & Mrs. Allen & Linda  
	 Marabito
Irene Mariani
Sherrin Grout & Donn  
	 Marinovich
Dan & Sonja Martin - Tahoe  
	 Oral Surgery and Implant  
	 Center
Mr. Ed Matthews
Judy & Bill Mayorga
Dave & Monica McCarty
Phil & Carolyn McIntyre
Peter & Joan Melrose
Mr. Frederick D. Minnes
Anne Kimi Fukutome & Robert  
	 Mithun
Sue Barton & Don Morrill
Vivian Poole & Tim Murphy
Katie & Steve Neuburger
Richard Oliver
Bill & Patsy Owens 
Tony & Cheryl Paduano -  
	 Soda Springs General Store
David & Dorothy Paige

John & Barbara Reding
Daniel & Mary Reeves  
	 Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Ricciardi
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Ritchey - The  
	 Dorsey & Whitney  
	 Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Kurt Robinson
Trevor Robinson
Erik & Deborah Rogind
The Sam & Jennie Rovit  
	 Memorial Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Allen Ruby
Kate & Doug Rundle
Jen & Steve Ryder Fund
Steven & Nancy Sabbadini
Salesforce Foundation
Pat & Gail Sanguinetti
Eugene Savoie
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Scanlon
Marjorie & Jim Schallau
Christine H. Russell & Mark  
	 Schlesinger - Gaia Fund
Phyllis & Andy Schottky  
	 Family Trust
William & Virginia Schultz
Julie Faisst & Mark Schwartz
Randy Diaz & Jack Schwartz
Mr. & Mrs. Don Scoble
John & Sidney Scott Family  
	 Fund

Matt Warren & Sam Solomon -  
	 SnowTech
Drs. Amy Anderson & George  
	 Somero Fund - Community  
	 Foundation for Monterey  
	 County
Aaron Stabel
Gordon & Ruth Steindorf
Dan & Yvonne Stockton
Merton Howard & Susan Story
Sugar Bowl Ski Resort
Mr. & Mrs. Jack Svahn
Joni Chenoweth & Chris  
	 Swanberg
M.G. & Rebecca Taylor
Mac & Sherry Taylor
David & Kimberly Tellman
William & Mary Alice  
	 Thauvette
Edward & Caroline Thomas
Kay & Rosemary Thorne
Janet & Dave Tight
Mr. & Mrs. Nathan Trueblood
Maarten & Alice Van Otterloo
Manuel & Kathy Villarreal
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Volberg  
	 Family Trust
Alan D. Wade
Mr. & Mrs. David S. Walker
Jack & Judy Warner
Kenneth & Lynne Weakley  
	 Family Trust
Nancy Wendt Cushing
The William & Flora Hewlett  
	 Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. John Wilson
Mike & Lisa Wise - Wise  
	 Insurance
Jacqueline & Ping Wu
Zaitlin-Nienberg Family Fund
Roger & Joanne Zeltmann
Victoria Pete & Steven  
	 Zimmerman - The Kansha  
	 Foundation
Charles & Janet Zipser Zipkin
The Zoback Family Fund
Tina Bauer & Dave & John  
	 Zuber
 
$500 - $999 
Chris & Sue Adams
Scott Showen & Peter Amsden
Alec Atkin
Thomas Ausfahl
James R. Bartlett
Ms. Lynden Beale
Bill & Judith Beaty
John R. & Carol Bennett
Kathy Depaola & Tim Bigalke
John & Susan Bollinger
Ronald & Mary Alice Brady
Dr. David & Judith Burke,  
	 M.D.

Joanne & Dennis Campbell
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Champion
Ernest Chan
Christine & Richard Chew
Charles Cornwall
Bill & Evelyn Covington
John & Barbara Crary Family  
	 Foundation
Richard & Teresa Crocker  
	 Fund - Community  
	 Foundation Santa Cruz  
	 County
Francoise Beaufays & Luca de  
	 Alfaro
Ms. Joan Dedo
John G. Downing - Downing  
	 Law Firm
Drs. Denis & Barbara Drew
Frank Smith & Dr. Dian  
	 Duryea
Drs. Pam & John Eisele
Orlo & Marilyn Elfes
Robert & Cathy Christian  
	 Farnsworth
Joe & Jackie Floyd - Floyd  
	 Construction
Barry Freifeld
Richard & Lincoln French
Gallo Family Fund -  
	 Silicon Family Community  
	 Foundation
William & Judy Brown Gardner
Ms. Gail Baker & Mr. David  
	 Giacomini - Sierra Mountain  
	 Mortgage
Morgan Goodwin
Michael & Molly Graham -  
	 Law Offices of Michael  
	 Graham
Jonathan & Tina Gray
Robert & Kathleen Kearley  
	 Green
Michael & Gail Griesmer
Charles & Marcia Cohn  
	 Growdon
Margaret Hand & John Hartog
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Heath
Charles & Kit Henderson  
	 - Clinton Walker Faimly  
	 Foundation
Stormy Snively & David  
	 Hensley
John & Noelle Allen Hetz
Hewlett Packard
Mr. & Mrs. Derek Hine
Jim Holmes
John & Rachel Horsch
Mr. & Mrs. Derek Kirkland
Bree & Kevin Klotter
Anne & Rudy Knudsen
Chris & Janet Knudsen
Daniel O’brien & Laura Kodres

Manzanita along the new Wendin Way access trail in Johnson Canyon.

Captain David & Sarah Pate
Toni & Dick Paterson
Mr. & Mrs. Darrell Patterson
Earl & Cathy Pearson
Jason & Jean-Mari Peltier
Person & Henrich Family Fund
Pat N. Peters
Mr. Brad & Dr. Trish Piatt
Sandra Pieper
Mr. & Mrs. Bary Pollack
Dr. Clifford & Mrs. Carole   
	 Raisbeck

Milada Senna
Whitney & Clasina Shane
John & Elizabeth Shaw
Werner & Helle Siegert
Mr. Bill & Deborah Simmons
Mr. Ian Simmons
Dale & Charleene Smith
Karen Smith
Richard Smith
Steve & Cathy Smythe
Margaret M. Sohagi - The  
	 Sohagi Law Group
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Eva Kryska
KT Foundation
Dr. & Mrs. Kevin Kveton
Peter & Sue LaTourrette
Eric Law
Evelyn Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Link 
Mike & Ann Linnett
Heidi Bosselman & Tom Logue
Kerri & Mark Lubin
Bill & Norma Markley
Jenny & Randy Martin
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel McBride
John & Kathy McCorduck
Walt & Nancy McMillan
Scott & Donna Meek Family  
	 Trust
Mr. Dirk Mellema
Dennis & Nancy Meyer -  
	 Andregg, Inc.
Robert & Barbara Miller
Lynda Moehling
Pam & Jeff Muha
Eliza Nemser
Mary Montella & Jeff Newman
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Nicoll
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Noonan
Dennis Pagones
Hal Parker
PG&E Corporation
Romulus Portwood
Mr. & Mrs. Howard  Richmond
Karen Ury & Carl Rogge
Anne Harper & Rick Ronald -  
	 Skyline Pacific Properties
David L. Rowney
Judy Sanchez
Paul Sassenrath & Family
Art & Sue Scotland
Mike & Jan Shinn
Melissa & Steven Siig - R.A.  
	 Bloch Cancer Foundation
Tyler Simonton - First Descent
Dorothy Dube & Mark Slomoff
John & Sue Sorensen
Shaun & Suzanne Sullivan
Susan Sundell
Lynn M. Suter
Ralph & Brenda Suter
Richard Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Garfield Thomas
Guy & Niki Thomsen
Mr. & Mrs. John Tiner - Tiner  
	 Properties, Inc.
Douglas & Marilee Tinker
Carol Menz & Martha Tolles
Thomas & Pauline Tusher  
	 Family Fund - San Francisco  
	 Foundation
Mr. Peter W. Van Der Naillen
Katie Neubauer & Joe Veni
The Ward Family Fund

Angela White
John & Carol Whitelaw
Buzz & Jan Wiesenfeld
Ms. Carole Wunderlich &  
	 Mr. Steve Wilhelm
David Zimmerman
Mrs. Joanna Zito
 
$250 - $499 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Anderson
David & Caroline Beal
Mr. & Mrs. Jan Benes
Doug & Rita Boehner
George & Leealyn Brandt
Drs. Dave & Sally Brew
Randall Brown
Paige Derdowski & Kelley  
	 Carroll
Beth Cobert & Adam Cioth
John & Lisa Cobourn - Friends  
	 of Donner Summit
Bob Brown, Dick & Ellen  
	 Cochran
Kevin Crosby
Mr. Robert Crowder
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Davini
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Disbrow
Ms. Michele Dressback
Dr. John & Elizabeth Eaton
Deborah Ellis
Judy & Terry Erhardt - Erhardt  
	 Construction
Mr. & Mrs. Charles  
	 Farnsworth
Patsy & George Fish
Ayame O. Flint - San Francisco  
	 Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Franco- 
	 Ferrara
Constantin & Maude  
	 Genigeorgis
Nancy & Max Gisko
Keith Goebel
Google
Dr. Michael J. & Laurel  
	 Gothelf 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Gray
Rebecca Nystrom & Marijean  
	 Greene
John Harbaugh
Molly Stuart & Tony Hardy -  
	 Tony Hardy Construction
Mr. & Mrs. Milton Hardyck
Mr. & Mrs. Kyle Hoffman
Charles Hutchings
Paul & Dot Ingels
Colleen & Steve Jahnke -  
	 Sierra Window Coverings
Chris Kantarjiev
Mr. & Mrs. Kirk Keil - The  
	 RLPK Foundation
Robert Kirkwood

John & Donita Lane
Hank & Eileen Lewis
Kirk Lovejoy & Veronica Blake  
	 Lovejoy
Jill Marek
Renee & John McAmis
Alice McReynolds
Mr. & Mrs. Burnett Miller
Adrian & Elizabeth Mopas
Cameron & Marcia Murray -  
	 Barbara Murray Fund
Kimberly Nolan
Kevin & Donica O’Laughlin
Mr. & Mrs. David Parsons

Nan Carnal & John Stubbs
Mr. & Mrs. Craig Sullivan
Synopsys
James Teddy
Eszter Tompos
Tributary Whitewater Tours
Kathy Craig & Russ Turnbull
Richard G. Wade
Lisa Wallace
Louise & Dick Wiesner
Kathleen Marie Williams
Linda Suter & Rob Wunderlich
Mark Whatley & Danusia  
	 Zaroda

A fritillary butterfly, identified by Board member, Janet Zipser Zipkin. Photo 
by Susan Johnson.

Mr. & Mrs. Javier Castellar &  
	 Helen Pelster
Wendy Peoples
Jolie & Steve Pfahler
Ms. Lorrie Poch
Michael & Cathy Puckett
Eric & Elaine Ring
Anna Schmidt & Robert Roat
Mike & Lenore Roberts
Alexander Rogerson
Robert & Patricia Ronald
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Rust
The Sanders Family Fund -  
	 Silicon Valley Community  
	 Foundation
Ms. Emily Desfor & Mr. Jeff  
	 Schloss
Drs. Nancy Lazarus & David  
	 Siegel
Simpson-Reinke Charitable  
	 Fund
Drs. Irina de Fisher, James &  
	 Scott Sinnott
Margaret Snively
Mr. & Mrs. Ben Solomon - The  
	 Solomon Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Staskawicz
Straus Chin Family Fund

Jennifer Bailey & John Zeisler
Dennis Zirbel, Architect
 
$100 - $249 
Luca & Alisa Adriani
David Kean & Tanya Africa
AIG
Charlayne & Nigel Allan
Mr. & Mrs. Carsten Andersen
Richard Anderson
Dr. & Mrs. Jim Andras
Anonymous
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Argyres
Margret Geselbracht &  
	 Thomas Armstrong
Steve Ascher
Dr. Howard & Anita Backer
Dr. & Mrs. Terry Baker
Bank of America Charitable  
	 Foundation
James & April Barry
Aleta Beaupied
Mr. & Mrs. N. George Bechtel
Ruth Beck
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Beebe
Drs. Susan Sanders & Ted Beedy
David & Louise Beesley
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Don & Lone Beeson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bell
Steven & Mindy Benton
Dr. Paul Bettelheim
Michael B & Geraldine Bigelow
Dr. Roderick Biswell, M.D.
Robert Bjekich
Kenneth & Janet Blaedel
Mr. & Mrs. Kent Bourquin  
	 Family Trust
Mr. Edward Bouwhuis
Carol & Tom Bowa
Ms. Juliet W. Bradley
Bradley-Kleiman Charitable  
	 Gift Fund
Beverley Brahe
Jack & Lynette Branagh
Rick & Hope Brandsma
Herb & Sally Brannen
Karen Brems
Ann Brice
Dick & Connie Brooding
Marvin Brooks 
Jeff Brown

Kevin & Mary Clark
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Clifford
Eric & Maria Clothier
Rena Cochlin
Alan & Jan Coe
Brent & Dianne Collinson
Mrs. Linda Common
Dr. Miles & Patricia Congress
Robert Cook
Leslie Cooley
Mr. David Corbin
Bill & Susan Cordonnier
Mr. William Courchesne
Dale Cox - Big Trout, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Crandall
Kathleen & Robert Crawford
Katy & Ron Dalgleish
Dr. & Mrs. Lawrence Danto
Fred & Ginger De Gregory
Judith A. de Vito
Denise Kahwajy & Bill Deasy
William & Sarah Rosalee  
	 DeLacy
Mrs. Jane Delanoy

Desmond & Alison Elder
Marjory Eller
Mr. & Mrs. Alain C. Enthoven
Vivian & Bruce Euzent
Robin Reese & Bill Fakes
Connie Fasani
Adele Faville
Dr. Todd Feeley
Roger & Nancy Ferch
Mr. & Mrs. R. Larry Ferral
Robert Fisher
Ms. Kelly McCown &  
	 Ms. Barbara S. Fitterer
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Fitzpatrick
Timothy & Diana Fitzpatrick
Curtis Oldenburg & Joan  
	    Florsheim
William & Martha Folk
Mr. Matthew N. Follett
Ms. Marilyn Foreman - The  
	   Foreman Living Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Foster
Richard & Susan Fox
Mr. Joe & Dr. Coni Francis
Mark & Nancy Franich
Marianne & James Franks
Ms. Martha Frantz
Sarah A. Seitz, M.D. & R.  
	 Paul Freitas, M.D.
Robert & Barbara Frick
Lisa Frost
Dr. Peter & Sue Loff Fry
Dr. William Fry
Peter & Susan Fry
Don Fulda
The Fuller Family
Bill & Jackie Gage
Jim, Susan, Whit, Reed &  
	 Kendra Gaither
Yoav & Robin Gal - GS  
	 Improvision
David & Diane Galson
Ms. Lisa Jay Gelfand
Michael & Virginia Genovese
David & Linda George
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Giannini
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Gnos
David Graber
Deborah Gray
Valerie Green
John Greene
Robert & Geneve Greene
Drs. John & Deborah  
	 Greenspan
Mr. Terry Griffith
Mr. Thomas Grossman - GLA  
	 Reality Advisors
Mr. Grant Grundler
Mr. Jeffrey L. Gualco
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gudz
Cathy Howard & Andrew  
	 Guldman

Mr. & Mrs. Rance Hale
Jon & Julie Halvorsen
Mr. & Mrs. Arne Hamala
Reed Hamilton
Ms. Alice Hannam
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Harbison
David Hardtke
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Harms
David & Carole Harris
Mr. Ralph & Gillian Hayward
John Healy
Mr. Ricy Heinzen
Elaine Henderson
Edward & Laura Heneveld
Fran Haulman Herbst
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Hernandez
Mr. & Mrs. William C. Hersh
Tanja Hester
High Country Construction
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hodgson
Michael & Debbie Hogan  
	 - Integrated Environmental  
	 Restoration Services, Inc.
Steve & Margie Honegger
Marlene Mirassou & Stephen  
	 Houlihan
Jake & Lauren Hudson
Mr. & Mrs. Sonya M. Retzlaff- 
	 Huggins & Dave G. Huggins Jr.
Erin Hughes
Robert & Suzanne Hull
Ms. Nona Liang & Christopher  
	 Hunt
Ralph & Barbara Christy Hunt
James & Janice Hutton
Mr. & Mrs. Sebastyen Jackovics
Arlene Jamar
Alfred & Bonnie Janssen
Caroline Hendriks & James  
	 Jenkins
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Jinks
Diana Johns
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Johns
June Lane & Ralph Johnson
Mrs. Liz Schindler Johnson
Hilary & Susan Jones
Mr. Anthony Jones
Joan & Russ Jones - Truckee  
	 River Winery
Ms. Linda Joplin
Michael & Susan Jordan
Eric & Frances Jorgensen
Micki Kelly & Mike Josselyn -  
	 Kelly Biological Consulting
Kevin & Diane Kane
Otis & Virginia Kantz
Mr. & Mrs. John Kelly
Mr. & Mrs. David Kennedy
Mrs. Yvonne E. Kerby-Miller
Scott Kessler - Truckee  
	 Overhead Door
A. Jerry Keyser
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It’s always exciting to spot a beaver in its pond. Photo by Susan Johnson.

Mrs. Elizabeth R. Brown
Ed & Kathy Bubnis
Mr. & Mrs. John Buchanan
Carl & Nanon Buchell
Melvin & Joan Burman
Mr. & Mrs. Roderick Bushnell
Mrs. Mary Ann Button
William Cadman - Tulocay  
	 Winery
Richard L. Caplin, M.D. -  
	 Chestnut Hill Associates
Ms. Carmen Carr
Richard & Myrna Cartano
Janet Whalen & Zach  
	 Cartozian
Julie S. Carville
Mary Corley & Pete Castro 
Dr. Robert Cattolica
Mr. Steve Catton
John & Margaret Chiarenza
Donna Chipps

John Dempsey
Robert & Renee DeVinck
Kevin & Jennifer Dewald
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Dineen
Mr. & Mrs. John Donatoni
Mr. & Mrs. William Dosch
Ms. Judy Dowdy
Arlene Downing-Yaconelli
Ms. Valerie Doyle
Sharon Dulberg & Ilana  
	 Drummond
Kathleen Eagan & James Duffy  
	 Fund - Tahoe Truckee  
	 Community Foundation
B. Craig & Christine F. Duncan
Mr. Harrison Dunning
Deane & Patricia Dvoracek
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Echenique
Debbie & Eric Efthimiou  
   - Alpine Home Design &  
   Construction
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Robert Kingsley
William G. & Diane I. Kirkham
Othmar & Christine Klay
Ms. Joan Klein
Susan Knadle-Salocks
Ms. Sandra Korth
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Kreimer Family  
	 Trust
Bill & Chris Krissoff
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Kurlak
Brad  & Jeff Lambert-Stone
Mr. & Mrs. James Landess
Dr. Barton Lane
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Lange
Heather & Terry Larkin
Karen Latorra
Daniel Leaverton
Dottie Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Byron Lee
Ruth Daniel & Kendrick E. Lee
Jennifer Leidigh
Linda Zimmerer & Richard  
	 Leijonflycht
Steve Zieff & Elaine Leitner
Tanya Reuvekamp & Lloyd  
	 Lettis Jr.
Mary Levine
Susan Marcus & Ross Libenson
Mrs. Deborah Dun & Mr. John  
	 Liddle
Mr. & Mrs. Eric Lindner
Paco & Carol Lindsay
Tom & Laurel Lippert
Judith Lomax
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Long
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Lufburrow
Lad & Leslie Lynch
Mr. & Mrs. Rob Lynch
Ms. Frances Macomber
Leif Magnuson
Lorraine P. Shea & Patricia  
	 Malaspina
Donald & Patricia Malberg
Marina Marenco
Gordon & Joan Marks
Mr. & Mrs. James Mart
Jennifer Martin
Richard & Sharmisa Martin
Robert & Marty Martin
Betty & James T. McClaskey
Ronald E. & Nancy V.  
	 McClellan Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Robert McConnell
Diane Young McCormack
Jack & Joni McCormick -  
	 McCormick Realty
Richard & Marjorie McCracken
Theresa & Andrew McCullough
Bill McGuire
Don & Lynn McKechnie
Nancy Ann Nelson & James  
	 McNamara

Sara Michie
John & Catherine Milbourn
Kevin & Theresa Miller
Mr. & Mrs. John & Judy Miller- 
	 Poremba
George & Brenda Milum
Nick & Darcy Mironov
George & Georgene Mitsanas
Alf & Evelyn Modine
Mr. & Mrs. Peter  Mondavi -  
	 Charles Krug Winery
Jennifer Moran
Michael, Jennifer & Paul Moran
Byron Beagles & Cynthia  
	 Morrow
Mr. Konrad Motzek
Joe & Alice Mueller
Ms. Sheila Mullins
Edward & Gretchen Murphy
Thomas Murphy
Mr. Michael Murray
Kim Myrman
Dr. & Mrs. Saburo Nagumo
David & Catherine Nason
New Moon Natural Foods
Mr. & Mrs. John Nichols
Dudley & Philippa Nigg
North Tahoe Orthopedics
Mr. & Mrs. Brian O’Melveny
Lynn Richardson & Doug Oblak
Bruce & Anita Ochieano
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Oldenburg
Stefanie Olivieri - Cabonas
Bob & Gingi Olstad
Carl & Helen Ondry
Mr. & Mrs. James Orey
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Orsi
Kay & Monte Osborn
Paula Osenni
Robert Scott & Jane Owen
Mr. Bob Brown & Ms. Su-Moon  
	 Paik
Christopher Parker
Mr. Steve Paterson
Matt & Kristine Miller Paxton
Mr. & Mrs. Greg Peot
Mike DeClement & Jennifer  
	 Perga
Dr. & Mrs. Mark Perlroth
Barb & Ron Peyton
Michael & Susan Phelan
Jeffrey Sinsheimer & Denise  
	 Pinkston
Mr. & Mrs. Graeme Plant
Michael & Rosalind Plishner
Lauren O’Brien & Steven  
	 Poncelet 
Forrest Poole
James L. & Marianne Porter Jr.
David Powers
Mr. C. Scott Powers
Dave & Caroline Pratt

Robie Wilson Lithchield & John  
	 P. Pruyn - L & P Design  
	 Works
Vicente Bonnard & Gale Rankin
Scott Rapp - Adventure Maps
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Rei
William Reller
Dr. Gordon Repp
Susan & Rick Reynolds -  
	 Sierra Pacific Organic Coffee  
	 Company
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Richardson
Dana & Joel Richnak
Alfred & Dorothy Rincon
Jane & Jerry Risk
Jennifer Roberts
Benjamin & Judith Roberts Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Roche
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Rogina
Mr. Richard Rohlf
Kathleen Lelevier & Richard Rose
Lisa Rose
John & Diane Rosenberg
Sharon & Bob Ruffner
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Russell
Mrs. Barbara Russell
Sandra & Lance Russum
Michael & Emily Salmon
Thomas & Jill Sampson
Gail & John Sande III
Mr. & Mrs. Stanley Sandelius
Dr. Frank Sarnquist
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Schmidt
Ms. Maia Schneider
William Owens, Jr. & Nancie  
	 Schoener
Jamie Schou Real Estate
Barbara Schwartz
Alan & Ruth Scott Family Trust
Eric & Annie Seelenfreund
Robert & Jean Segale
Kathy Semrad
Barbara & Ken Serwin
Mr. & Mrs. Herm Shaver
Alison Shelling

James Sherman
Mr. & Mrs. Earl Shirley
Barry & Bobbi Silberman
Dr. & Mrs. Jerry Silverberg
Ms. Naomi Silvergleid
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Silvestri
Dan & Charlene Simmons
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Simmons
John & Faith Simon
Ann Reisenauer & Dick Simpson
Beverly Singer 
Bob & Connie Skidmore
Mr. & Mrs. Mark & Marcy  
	 Helm Smallen
Kendal Smeeth - Smeethco
Larry & Barbara Smilie
Rena Smilkstein
Mr. Edward T. Smith
Mrs. Sharon Smith
Winifred Clegg Smith
Paul Snowberg
Jean Snuggs
Sofaer Scheuer Philanthrophic  
	 Fund - Jewish Community  
	 Federation and Endownment Fund
Sue Blockstein & Mike Sokolsky
Tom & Bobbi Specht
Mike & Carol Spiering
Rose Stadtner
Mr. & Mrs. David Stanley
Hellmuth Starnitzky
Dr. David & Judie Stepner
Bill & Jodi Sterling - The Sterling Co.
Terry & Zoe Sternberg
Joyce Stewart
Eva Strnad
John & Heather Svahn
Woutje Swets
Tahoe Trail Trekkers
Tahoe Trampers
Tahoe Truckee Sierra Disposal 
Ms. Brita Tryggvi & Mr. Art  
	 Takaki
Kathy & Mark Tanner - Mark  
	 Tanner Construction, Inc.

Spring/Summer 2014 Newsletter	  Page 17

Independence Creek Falls, west of Independence Lake.
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William & Barbara Tellman
Robert Libutti & Mary Tendall
Eliot & Christine Terborgh
Richard Terry
Jackie Thomas
Dr. & Mrs. Greg Tirdel
Sheila Toner
Truckee-Tahoe Lumber Co.
Matthew, Elizabeth, Sadie &  
	 Joachim Tucker
Mr. & Mrs. Frederick Tuemmler
Col. William & Christina Tweedie
Dr. & Mrs. Tim Tweedie
Russel & Pamela Tweet
UBS Giving Program
Amanda Williamsen &  
   Bradley Urban
Glenn & Jean Urban
Nick, Kit & Steve Urbani
Mr. & Mrs. Royce Van Bebber
Mr. & Mrs. Erik Walberg
Nancy Waller
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Warren
Katrine Watson - Chase  
   International
Mr. Tom Watson - Truckee  
   River Associates
Layton Wedgeworth
John Weir
Ellie Huggins & Dan Wendin
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Westphal
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Wettstein - Kevin  
	 Ward & Chris O’Conner
Carole & Robert White
Nancy Unger & Don Whitebread
Dave Wilderotter - Tahoe  
   Dave’s Skis and Boards
Gary & Betsy Willcuts
Mr. Howard Williams
Michael & Mary Ellen Wilson
Gregory Wimmer
Ms. Helen Wolfe
Jerry & Donna Wood
David & Sheila Woods
Glenn & Leota Woods

Mr. Rocky Woods - Gabbart  
   & Woods
Gary, Diana & Kellie Wright
Mr. & Mrs. William Wright
Shelly Wright - Plumas Bank
Carlos Yrueta
Todd Zaayer
Jan Zabriskie
Philip Zarri
Matthew & Lauri Zealear
Ron & Gisela Zech
Corinne Ong & Dawit Zeleke
Bonnie & Jim Zellers
William A. Zschaler
Richard & Judith Zscheile
 
$50 - $99 
Duke & Sally Ackerman
Mr. & Mrs. Osvaldo Ancinas
Mr. Matthew R. Anderson
Robert & Lynne Andresen
Anonymous
Mr. & Mrs. Johnny Ashcraft
Marty & Judy Aufhauser
Sue Barela
Mr. & Mrs. George Barnes
Peter Barnett
Priscilla Barton
Jack M. Beggs
Don Bennett
Frank Benson
Mr. John Bergmann - Print  
	 Art/Sierra Mail
Mr. & Mrs. John Henry & Sue  
	 Beyer
Anne Biagini 
Mr. Arthur Bienenstock
Stan & Donna Bienus
Lory Billeter
Dr. David & Gloria Billharz  
	 Family Trust
Donald & Renate Bixby
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Blake
Spencer & Judy Bloch
Susan Collins & Edward  
	 Bower
Gail S. Bradley
Michael & Susan Brugh -  
	 Truckee Mercantile.com
Frank Brusca
Dorothy & Patricia Burden
Coralie & Joe Burgess
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Burgess
Joan & Dale Bush
David & Andrea Campos
Bill & Diane Carver
Leslie, Michael & Neil Chin
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Collin
Mr. & Mrs. Hal Collins
Law Office of Brent Collinson
Dr. & Mrs. Walsh Conmy
Marion & Richard Cooper
Suzie Cordero

James Coyle
Ms. Marilyn Crang
Peter J. & Elizabeth Crosby
W. Bruce Culbertson
Steve Cunial
Mrs. Diane Curtis
Ralph & Lisa Cutter
David Dasko
Paul Denzler
Frank & Jennie Desmond
Manuel & Justine Laubly Diaz
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Dorais
Alice Tenscher Dunbar
Mara Bresnick & Dan Eaton
Ebco Construction
Mr. & Mrs. John Echols
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Edgcomb
Mrs. John Edginton
Mr. & Mrs. Dan Eggen
Mr. & Mrs. Rodger  
	 Engebrethson
Kathy Englar
Elizabeth & Matt Evans
Sandra Finegan
Keith & Ginny Fogg
Jean L. Fournier
Chris Fox
Dr. Miranda Fram
Jim Garrissere
Gary Giannini
Dr. Rolf Godon
Mr. & Mrs. Jay Goldstein
Mr. Richard Gould
Ben Grasseschi
Mr. Paul Grunland
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Hafer
Virginia Haliwell
Robert & Kay Hammar
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Hannon
Mr. Alex Hantke
Donna J. Hays & Family
Mrs. Georgia Bianchi Heald
Mrs. Joyce Healey
Mr. & Mrs. Willie Hector
Mr & Mrs. John Helms
Mary Hendon
Ken Hildebrand
Richard & Sandra Holden
Laura, Ian & Eric Holl
Mr. Jeffrey Holl
Vic & Kathy Hopner
Vic & Kathy Hopner
HP YourCause, LLC
Jodi Hubbell
Walter & Joan Huber
Ms. Jane Hunt
Bruce & Libby Hutchinson
Mr. Rich Hutchison
Garth & Marcia Jacober
Rodolfo & Mary Jacuzzi
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Jasinski
Mr. Allen Jefferis
Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert JensenTree swallow. Photo by Susan Johnson.

Ervin & Denise Jindrich
Mark & Kelly Johnson
Mr. William Johnson & Mrs.  
	 Patricia Gibbons - Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Kahn
Casey & Jim Kaneko
Richard A. Kannisto
Lisa Kapellas
Dr. & Ms. Bill Karras
Ms. Patty Kelley
Mrs. Emma Kolokousis
Mr. & Mrs. Serge Krassilnikoff
Susana Krulevitch
Marc & Sue Landgraf
Norman & Patricia Landsberg
Nils & Marie Lang-Ree
Ellen Lapham
Joshua & Laura Latimer
Carol Levy
Ted & Juliane Link - Oberstar
Robie Litchfield
Lydia Mendoza & Henry P. Little
Andrew & Beverly Littorno
Kenneth & Janet Long
Celia Howe & Peggy Longo -  
	 Backstreet Framers
Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Lucia
Hilda & Nelson Luke
Mr. Ulrich Luscher
Sheree & Richard Luttrell
David & Julie Lynch
Chris MacIntosh
Ronald & Elizabeth Madsen
Mr. Donald Mann
Mr. Robert Mann - Plumas Bank
Mr. Robert Maples
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Marshall
Nancy McCartney
Ernie & Kathy McCoy
Douglas & Fredricka  
	 McGlashan
Dr. Lynn McLellan
Bryan & Carol Miller
Mrs. Daniel Miller
Ms. Jennifer Montgomery
Marty & Don Mosman
Mr. Stan Murphy
Paul C. & Patsy Murphy
Mary Nacionales
Mr. & Mrs. Henry J. Nagao
Michael & Colette Needham
Michael Neward, CPA
Norm Nicholls
Carol Nimick
Carl & Thea Norum
Nancy Woolf & Fred Paladino
Mr. & Mrs. Dave Palley -  
	 Palley Investment Properties
Bill & Nancy Palmer
Steve & Bruce Pauly
Mrs. Oliver Peter
Josh Peterman
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Pillsbury
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Barbara & John Plungy
John Pope & Sons
Tom & Peggy Prescott
Bruce & Trudy Presser
Gerry Colligan & Syl Purdy
Steve & Leta Rabenstine
Jane Ragan
Betty Ramaley
Stephen Ramos
Mary & Donald Ranieri
Michael Ranta
Marc Rayacich
Robert & Susan Reisfelt
David Reneau
Barbara Rice
Dan & Claudia Rico
Mrs. Linda Rintala
Bob & Cheryl Riopel
Gerald Rockwell
Vivian Nelson & Bill Roller
Walter & Faye Rusanoff
James & Elizabeth Rushforth
Peg Rutt
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Sarrail
L. William Schmohl
Catherine Schnurrenberger
Ms. Pamela Schwarz
Mr. & Mrs. Sheldon Schwebel  
	 Family Trust
The Singer Family
Benjamin & Kathleen Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Dwight Smith
Ms. Melissa Smith
Rondal Snodgrass
Wayne & Nancy Snyder
Mr. Brian Spear
Dick & Jean Spees
George H. Spencer
Gregory Stach
Paul R. Stanbrough
Kristin Starmer
Mrs. Johanna Stek
Kathleen H. Stephens
John & Bonnie Sturtz
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Sudnikoff
Gerlinde Trombino & Jerry  
	 Swearingen
Ms. Lucetta Swift
Tamarack of Sacramento
Leanna & Brad Thomas
The Thompson Family
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Tobin
Trails and Vistas - Art &  
	 Environment Program,  
	 Helping the Wild
Sarah Trebilcock
Bette & Richard Treiman 
Blake & Colombe Tresan
Marilynn & Bob Trounson
Nancy Valente
Shannah Van Winkle
Eric Larusson & Rob Vandyke  
	 - The Villager Nursery

Evor & Peri Vattuone
Mr. & Mrs. Val Videgain
Alan Walls
Bob & Deanna Wargowski
Mr. & Mrs. Col. William Welker
Knute Anscomb & Peter Werbel
Kay Whipp
Dr. Norman Kahn & Diana  
	 Winyard
Laura Woods
Elliott Wright
Janet Wright
Mrs. LaVonne Wuertz
Julie & Craig Wyreman
Mrs. Nancy Zachariasen
 
Under $50 
Mrs. Ward Anderson
Emily Andrews
Mr. Dick Angus
DiAnne Evans Armstrong
Denise Banahan
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Banfield
Mrs. Joan Beahm
Linda Beeson
Mary Ellen Benier
Carolisa Blesse
Bruce & Charlotte Bolinger
Sandra & Eugene Boyer
Mr. & Mrs. Bob  Breckenfeld
Mrs. Jenny Brokaw
Betsy Carpenter
David Casey & Amber Caruso
Steve & Robin Cavagnolo
Art Clark
Richard & Sarah Cording
Nancy & Fred Cotton
Lee & Denis DeJong
Ms. Linda Della
Ms. Judith Fasani
Mr. & Mrs. David Fielding
Stewart & Barbara Foreman
Karyn Freested
Kate Froman
Mark Gainer
Mr. Alan Gauld
GE Foundation
Doris & Tom Gorin
Ms. Windsor Green
Jerry Greif
James & Nancy Gribble
Mr. Paul Vukelich & Ms. Joanne  
	 Haddy
Mike Haire
Sandy & Bill Haley
Mrs. Margaret F. Harding
Babette Haueisen
Dave Hays
Ms. Patty Heck
Susan W. Hellyer Trust
Tom Deurloo & Mary  
	 Hetherington
Dr. & Mrs. Milo Hewitt

Bob & Carol Hicks
Ms. Kathleen L. Horan, M.D.
Mr. & Mrs. Philip Hudner
Laura & Peter Hueber
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Hyatt
Ms. Patricia Isham
Jan Janku
Phyllis Jarrard
Robert E. & Terry Johnston
Mr. & Mrs. Norm Justesen
Linda & Greg Kannall
Lori Kelley
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Klein
Mrs. Patricia Kleis
Helmut & Undine Krauss
James & Shaw Ming Lai
Jonathan Laine
Ms. Valerie Lambertson
Justus & Theresa Leachman
Mr. & Mrs. William Lerch
Wendy Seppi Light & Douglas  
	 Light
Mr. & Mrs. Dale Lindley
Nicole, Steve, Roger, Michele,  
	 Janet & Kenneth Long
Mr. & Mrs. David Lose
Paul Louden
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Luckhardt
Timothy Lundgren
Richard & Barbara Lutz
Lynne Mackenzie
Janet Mann
Beverly Martin
Kathlee Martin
Neal & Virginia Martin
Terry Martin
Mr. Philip  Matthews
Marie & Timothy McCrink
Norma D. McDade
Sherri Harding & William  
	 McIntyre
Ms. Janet McMartin
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley McNear
Patrick & Kathie Mead - Reno  
	 Investment Properties, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Reinhard Mechelke
Laura & Joe Mello - LJM  
	 Design Group
Karen & EJ Melzer
Jeri & Ian Merritt
Mr. & Mrs. Gene Miller
Mr. & Mrs. James Miller
Judith Minium
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Minor
Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Moots
Christopher Carter & Peter Morse
Robert & Deanne Morton
Harry & Emma Moss
Jeff & Anne Moyer
Mr. & Mrs. Rick Murphy
Ms. Margaret Nance
Dann Newton
Mr. Roger Nixon

James & Claire O’Sullivan
Robert & Elaine Ockner
Gregory & Bettee Palmer
Drs. Robert & Pamela Perez
William Phillips
James & Joy Phoenix
Donald & Carol Plouff
Janice Polochko
Art & Pat Poulin 
Dan Powell
Pamela Raynak
Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Reuvekamp
Kathleen Riolo
Mr. & Mrs. Ripley Robinett
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Robinson
Aileene & Robert Roth
Marc Sabella
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Salaber
Rejina Salomon - Salomon Properties
Maria Sargent
Kim Yeager & Terry Sauer
Michael Appleton & Pamela Sawyer
Edna & Carl Sayles
Mrs. Juanita Schneider
Clive & Kimberly Sharrocks
Mr. & Mrs. William Shore
Mr. & Mrs. William Sims
David K. Smith
James & Barbara Smith
Mr. Donald Snider
Darrel & Elaine Snyder
Larry & Dorothea Soderman
Joyce & Pete Solberg
Laura & Patrick Somers
Mrs. Kathy Spagnolo
Michael Spiess
Rudy & Beverly Staedler
Mr. Peter Standish-Lee
Kevin Starr
Victor Jew & Jacqueline Stoll
Dr. Pieter Stroeve
Donna Petre & Dennis Styne
Barbara E. Sullivan
Thomas & Stephanie Szymoniak
Betty Jane Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Taylor
Michael Trotter
Drs. Daniel & Janis Tuerk
Mrs. Patricia Underwood
KV Van Lom
Georgia Veeh
Christina Vetter
Ms. Jane Voss
Linda & Glenn Wegner
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Weigand
Glee Willis
Mr. Alan Wilmunder
Gregory & Francie Winnen
Marilee Wintz
Geraldine Wittbrod
Mr. & Mrs. Lorenzo Worster
Mrs. Mary Conroy & Mr. Gary  
	 Zouzoulas 
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Looking for the  
perfect gift for  

someone who seems  
to have everything?

Give the gift of  
open space for all  

occasions.

A special tribute gift is a  
thoughtful way to show  
your friends and family 

how much you care about 
them and the environment. 

Call the Land Trust  at 
530-582-4711 for more  

information.

Special Tribute Gifts
The Land Trust gratefully acknowledges the many individuals, businesses, 

and foundations that made gifts to the Land Trust in honor or memory of a 

loved one from January 1, 2013 to February 28, 2014. These gifts are a great 

way to pay tribute to a person’s love of the Truckee Donner region.

Gifts in honor of:
William Ausfahl
Michael & Rosa Brown
Mark Clifford
Cokie
Bob & Sherry Conrads
Ruth Daniel
Robert Flanagan
Marissa Fox-Bosetti
Lisa Querimi & Frank Galli
Geoff Griffin
Jill Zwagerman & Scott Growdon
Mark & Martha Growdon
Isabella Hafer
Juliet Hafer
The Hoelter Family Partnershp - 
	 David & Christine Ryan, Greg &  
	 Liz Soos, Jake & Chris Hoelter
The Holl Family
Marlene Mirassou & Steve Houlihan
Dan & Ellie Huggins Wendin
Bob & Dorothy Jones
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kaneko
Andrew Kelly
John & Jennifer Kelly
Lamperti Construction, Inc.

Ken Lee 
Robert & Nancy Link
Loverde Builders, Inc.
Tommie Lukensmeyer
Niall Mackenzie
Mark Tanner Construction, Inc.
Ms. Sara McBee
Mr. Andrew McCadden
MD Construction & Consulting
Daniel Miller
MWA, Inc.
Perry Norris
The Staff of North Tahoe  
	 Orthopedics
Jake & Torrey Palmer
Roberta Rei
Peter Ronald
Kari & Chris Rust
Ryan Group Architects
Phil & Jennifer Satre
Scott & Kim Schenkel
Andy Schwartz
Richard Simpson
Margo & Dawn Smith
Jim & Patty Telling
Jean & Glenn Urban
Gary & Janice Valenzuela
Tom & Cathy Van Berkem
Lucia Wade
Ward-Young Architecture & Planning
Chresten Wilson
Maral Wingo

Gifts in memory of:
Barbara Allen
Louise Anderson
Ward Richard Anderson
Robert D. Andrews
Marshall & Larry Bean
Emo U. Biagini
Desmond Byrne
Elda Cavagnolo
Bob Center
Allen L. & Alma S. Chickering
Jean R. Chickering
Cedric Collett
Harry & Mary Cornwall

Jennifer Page Shaw Crosby
Patricia Crow
Dario Cunial
Jack Cutter
Eugene Doherty
Allen H. Dunn
Bill Durland
Justin & Audrey Dygert
Mr. & Mrs. Finegan
Mort Fleishhacker
Janice Forbes
Donald R. Foreman
Jinx Fores
Florita & Richard Frost
Elizabeth (Betty) Fry
Lee Groshong
R. David Hays Jr.
Suzy Himelstein
Tim Holl
Amy James
Eleanor L. Johnsen
Lt. Nathan Krissoff, USMC
Irvina Krulevitch
Paul A Kryska

Mahala Mat in Johnson Canyon.



Adventure Maps, Inc.
Bronwen Jewelry

Cabona’s
Castle Peak Snow Removal & Vacation Rentals

Cedar House Sport Hotel
Chase International – Trinkie Watson

Cottonwood Restaurant
DMB/Highlands Group, LLC

Donner Lake Property Owners Association
Donner Lake Woods Homeowners Association

Donner Summit Area Association
Downing Law Firm

Dragonfly
Echenique Construction

First Descent, LLC
Floyd Construction, Inc.

Gabbart & Woods
GLA Reality Advisors

GS Improvision
Tony Hardy Construction, Inc.

Heidelmann Lodge
Home Concepts

Integrated Environmental Restoration Services, Inc.
Kelly Brothers Painting, Inc.

Law Offices of Michael Graham
Law Offices of Porter•Simon
The Lodge at Tahoe Donner

Los Gatos Construction Co., Inc.
The Martis Fund

New Moon Natural Foods
Northern Sierra Partnership

Northstar California
Paco’s Truckee Bike & Ski

Patagonia
Placer Land Trust

Plumas Bank – Shelly Wright
Print Art/Sierra Mail

Puma Springs Vineyards
REI, Inc.

The Richardson House
River Ranch Lodge

Ryan Group Architects
Save Van Norden Meadow

Serene Lakes Conservation Association
Serene Lakes Property Owner’s Association

Sierra Club/Sierra Nevada Club
Sierra Crest Dental

Sierra Mountain Mortgage
Sierra Pacific Organic Coffee Company

Sierra Window Coverings
Silver Sage Center for Family Medicine

The Sohagi Law Group, LLC
SnowTech

Sorensen’s Resort
Sotheby’s International Realty

South Bay Ski Club
State Farm Insurance – Tahoe City

Sugar Bowl’s Lake Mary Cabin
Sugar Bowl Corporation

Summit Medical Services, Inc.
Sunshine Tahoe

Tahoe Dave’s Skis and Boards
Tahoe Mountain Resorts – Jeff Brown & Breck Overall

Tahoe Oral Surgery and Implant Center
Tahoe Trail Trekkers

Tahoe Trampers
Tahoe Trips & Trails

Tahoe Truckee Community Foundation
Tahoe Truckee Sierra Disposal Co.
Mark Tanner Construction, Inc.

Tiner Properties, Inc.
Trailscape.net

Tributary Whitewater Tours
Truckee Overhead Door
Truckee River Associates

Truckee River Winery
Truckee Tahoe Airport District

Truckee-Tahoe Lumber
Vail Resorts

The Villager Nursery
Vision Design

Dennis E. Zirbel, Architect
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Special Gifts cont.

Edward M. Lane
Marynell Lee
Melvin J. Linn
Joanne Luscher
Julie MacKenzie
Ted & Virginia Malm
George Merriman, M.D.
Ruth Michaelson
Daniel H. Miller
Keri R. Miller
Chris & Sherilyn Nelson
Elmo & Ruth Nyswonger
Ollie
Brion Osenni
Tad Portwood
Cliff Raisbeck
Redford
Jo Anne Rees
Nancy Repp
Riley & Jip
Caroline Rogers Chickering
Janet Roudnev
Matt Rusanoff
Larry Sage
Janis Sarnquist
Norman Schmidt
Robert & Sandra Snively
Joe Stapp
Tony Steiner
John H. (Jack) Stewart
David Stiles

Dorothy Stoll Lee
Trish Strickland
Robert M. Taylor
Harold Herman  
	 Tiemroth Jr., D.D.S.
Stuart L. Treon
Albert Vigeant
Kim Webb
Ann Wedgeworth
Mr. Maurice White
Alberta Wilmunder
Sally Work Franks
Ken Wuertz 
Robert & Erna Wyler
Elliot Wagner
Gary L. Walters
Kathy Williams
Steve Yaconelli
Helen Yule
Authur Cohn & Barbara  
	 Cohn Zeller
Katy Zirbel

We apologize for any  
errors in these acknowl-
edgements. Call us at  
530-582-4711 if you have 
any corrections to our  
donor list or tribute gifts.
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Arrowleaf balsam root. 
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The Truckee Donner Land 
Trust has been a strong sup-
porter of Truckee and Glenshire 
Elementary’s Sagehen field pro-
gram, The Gateway Learning 

Cultivating outdoor education
Center, and the Tahoe Institute for 
Natural Science. The Land Trust 
fully supports making its lands 
available to nonprofit organizations 
and strongly supports outdoor 

education in our region.
The Land Trust has 

made a multi-year com-
mitment to Glenshire 
and Truckee Elementary 
Schools’ Sagehen field pro-
gram, annually providing 
scholarships to economi-
cally disadvantaged 5th 
graders so they may partici-
pate with classmates in a 
four-day outdoor camping 
and learning experience.  

In addition, the Land 

Trust has donated thousands of dol-
lars of equipment to the Gateway 
Learning Center, and continues 
to invest in its programs, and also 
offers Van Norden Meadow on 
Donner Summit as the Learning 
Center’s outdoor classroom. The 
Land Trust offers similar benefits 
to the Tahoe Institute for Natural 
Science at Waddle Ranch Preserve.

The Land Trust Board 

believes in advancing  

its mission by offering 

opportunities for local 

youth to appreciate  

and learn about the 

natural world.

American Hiking Society
Bear Yuba Land Trust

Bicyclists of Nevada County
Bretthauer Management, Inc.

California Council of Land Trusts
California Department of Transportation

California Natural Resources Agency
California State Parks

California Trails & Greenway Trust
California Wildlife Conservation Board

California Department of Fish & Wildlife
Donner Memorial State Park

Donner Summit Area Association
Donner Summit Historical Society

East West Partners
Emigrant Trails Greenway Trust

Feather River Land Trust
Folsom-Auburn Trail Riders Action Coalition

The Gateway Mountain Center
Gold Country Trails Council

GoodDirtyFun.org
Jackson Appraisal Services

Lahontan Community Foundation
Land Trust Alliance

Martis Camp
The Martis Fund

Meadow Vista Trails Association
Mellam Family Foundation
Morgan Family Foundation

Mountain Area Preservation
Mountain Forge, Inc.

MWC
The Nature Conservancy

Nevada County
North Fork Association

North Lake Tahoe Chamber of Commerce
Northern Sierra Partnership

Northstar California
Pacific Crest Trail Association

Pacific Forest Trust
David and Lucile Packard Foundation

The Palisades
Patagonia

Placer County
Placer Land Trust

REI, Inc.
Resources Law Group

Resources Legacy Fund
Royal Gorge XC

Sagehen Creek Field Station
San Francisco Fly Casting Club

Save Van Norden Meadow
Serene Lakes Donner Summit Conservation Assoc.

Serene Lakes Property Owners Association
Sierra Business Council

Sierra Cascade Land Trust Council
Sierra Club

Sierra College

Sierra County
Sierra County Historical Society

Sierra Nevada Alliance
Sierra Nevada Conservancy

Sierra Sun
Sierra Watch

Sugar Bowl Corporation
Tahoe Donner Association
Tahoe Donner Hiking Club

Tahoe Institute for Natural Science
Tahoe Quarterly

Tahoe Rim Trail Association
Tahoe Truckee Community Foundation

TAMBA
Teichert Foundation

Tahoe Trampers
Town of Truckee
Trails & Vistas

Trout Unlimited
Truckee Chamber of Commerce

Truckee-Donner Historical Society
Truckee Tahoe Airport District

Truckee River Watershed Council
Truckee Trails Foundation

Trust for Public Land
United States Army Corps of Engineers

United States Forest Service
Western States Trail Foundation

Vail Resorts

The Wintercreek wetland, owned by the Land Trust, is often used by 
outdoor education programs. Photo by Will Richardson.
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The Backcountry

Bretthauer Management, Inc.
David & Linda Brown
California State Parks

Carmel Gallery Downtown Truckee/www.TheCarmelGallery.com
Cedar House Sport Hotel

Anne Chadwick Photography
Clair Tappaan Lodge

Coblentz, Patch, Duffy & Bass LLP
Barbara Grasseschi & Tony Crabb

Scott Cross/Streamscapes
Gail Damskey

DMB/Highlands Group, LLC
John & Elizabeth Eaton

Earthworks Incorporated
Feather River Land Trust

Bob & Penny Fink
David Galson

Dan Goddard Construction
Geoffrey & Barbara Griffin

Anne Grogan
Hartley Appraisal Services

Holdrege & Kull Consulting Engineers and Geologists
Jake Hudson

Susan Johnson
Independent Technologies

Integrated Environmental Restoration Services, Inc.
Jim Kuenzi

George Lamson & Linda Cashion
Law Offices of Porter•Simon

Los Gatos Construction
Nancy Lopez

Macbeth Graphics
Stephen McLeod Photography
Mountain Hardware & Sports

Mark Nadell – MacBeth Graphics
NASTC

Northstar California
Sam Okamoto Photography

Orbitaldesignlab.com
Paco’s Truckee Bike and Ski

Patagonia
Bill & Molly Person
Placer Land Trust

Lorrie Poch
REI, Inc.

The Richardson House
Nancy Rosenblum

Sue Sage
Ann Taylor Schwing

Sierra Business Council
Smith Timber Services

Squaw Valley
Jodi & Bill Sterling – Salomon

Bill Stevenson – www.beautifuloutdoorphotos.com
Streamline Consulting Group

Sugar Bowl Academy
Sugar Bowl Corporation

Tahoe Institute for Natural Science
Tahoe Mountain Resorts – Jeff Brown & Breck Overall

Tahoe Quarterly
Tahoe Rim Trail Association

Tahoe Truckee Community Foundation
TIP Printing & Graphics, Inc.

Town & Country Storage
Town of Truckee

Don Triplatt
Truckee Tahoe Airport District

Truckee-Tahoe Mortuary
Vail Resorts

Cathy & Tom Van Berkem
W&T Graphics

Western Nevada Supply
Jan & Buzz Wiesenfeld

Charles Zipkin & Janet Zipser Zipkin
Dennis E. Zirbel, Architect
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The Land Trust 
Ski Team Snags 
Second Place 
at the Northstar Ski Challenge

Last winter, 
Truckee Donner 
Land Trust staff, 
friends, and direc-
tors participated 
in a ski challenge 
hosted by Vail 
Resorts Echo — 
a Vail Resorts 
program of envi-
ronmental steward-
ship, charitable 
contributions, and 
volunteerism. Local 
nonprofits raced 
for cash prizes at 
Northstar California 
Resort and were 
introduced to 
Northstar’s Habitat Management Plan, a collaboratively developed 
resource management plan. 

The Land Trust Ski Team proudly earned 2nd place and a 
$3,000 award for the Land Trust. All entries also received $1,000 
of in-kind services from Northstar California.

The Land Trust extends its appreciation to Vail Resorts Echo 
for inviting us to review Northstar’s Habitat Management Plan, for 
supporting local nonprofits, and for a great ski day at Northstar.

Extended Thanks to 
Vail Resorts Echo

The Land Trust received a grant from Vail Resorts Echo for 
$7,000 to support the Middle Martis Creek Riparian, Road, and 
Trail Restoration Project. This project, to be completed in part-
nership with the Truckee River Watershed Council, will restore 
the natural hydrologic function in Elizabethtown Meadows and 
help build a new trail connecting Waddle Ranch Preserve to the 
Highway 267 stoplight at Northstar California.

The Land Trust is deeply grateful to Vail Resorts Echo for its 
continued service within our community and for providing funds 
critical to the work of the Land Trust and the region’s many non-
profits.

Vail Resorts, Inc., through its subsidiaries, operates Northstar 
and other destinations in the Tahoe area and nationwide. Vail 
Resorts Echo is a program of Vail Resorts, Inc.

 

Andrew Strain, the Vice President of Planning 
& Governmental Affairs Heavenly Mountain 
Resort|Northstar California Resort, Kellie Wright, 
John Svahn, Kevin Starr, Fred Besch, Cory Engles, 
Dan Goddard, Jeff Hamilton, Hans Standteiner, Jeff 
Brown, and Sara Taddo Jones.
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This year promises another productive trailbuilding 
season for the Truckee Donner Land Trust. With California 
State Parks, the Land Trust hopes to finish much-needed 
trail repairs on the Donner Summit Canyon property after 
damaging rains of 2012. 

We are also working closely with State Parks to plan the 
next phase of the Donner Lake Rim Trail through Donner 
Memorial State Park. A portion of the trail will traverse 
Schallenberger Ridge above Donner Lake, which was ac-
quired by the Land Trust in 2002 and later transferred to the 
State Park.

The Land Trust will also be celebrating the opening of 
the recently re-routed portion of the Donner Lake Rim Trail, 
the Wendin Way access trail. The old route was on a steep, 
erosive section of roadbed. The new section will prevent 
sediment runoff into Gregory Creek.

We are also looking forward to important trail enhance-
ments at Royal Gorge. 

Hope to see you on the trails!

Trailbuilding Update

Trailbuilding Dates
Trailbuilding is scheduled on various Land Trust  

properties throughout the season. (Dates may change.  
Be sure to check www.tdlandtrust.org/news-events prior  
to signing up).

Work time is typically 9 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. 
Saturday, June 14th
Saturday, July 12th
Sunday, August 10th
Saturday, September 6th

To sign up, contact  
Kevin Starr  

at 530-582-4711, or  
kevin@tdlandtrust.org.

A volunteer uses a McLeod to build a new trail segment 
at Waddle Ranch Preserve.

Buck for Open  
Space Partners  
Donate a $1 Today

Preserving open space in the greater  
Truckee Donner region is simply good  

business. The Land Trust would like to thank 
the following conservation-minded businesses 
and their customers and encourage you to 

give them your business.

 Cottonwood Restaurant
The Lodge at Tahoe Donner
Paco’s Truckee Bike and Ski

Sierra Crest Dental, Robert Colpitts DDS



 

Lake Mary Cabin Benefit Dinner

July 23rd, 5:30 – 9 p.m.
	 Join friends of the Land Trust at Sugar Bowl’s Lake Mary Cabin 
for a very special dining experience with delectable foods and fabu-
lous views. A portion of the evening’s proceeds will benefit the Land 
Trust. For reservations call 530-456-7002.
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Save the Date - 2014 Events

Northern Sierra Partnership  

3rd Annual Celebration

July 5th, 9 a.m. – 2 p.m.
The Northern Sierra Partnership holds its 3rd Annual Celebration 

& Picnic this year at Perazzo Meadows, 15 miles north of Truckee. The 
Land Trust, the Northern Sierra Partnership, and The Trust for Public 
Land acquired the Perazzo Meadows property in 2009. The event 
features guided hikes, mountain biking, fly-fishing, and other fun 
activities for people of all ages and abilities. At noon, we will gather for 
a picnic lunch at Perazzo Meadows along the Little Truckee River. For 
more information, visit www.northernsierrapartnership.org.

Perazzo Meadows is bisected by the Little Truckee River and 
hosts an astonishing variety of birds. Photo courtesy of www.
TheCarmelGallery.com, ©Elizabeth Carmel.

Scenic patio dining at Sugar Bowl’s Lake Mary Cabin. 
Photo courtesy of Sugar Bowl.

Trails & Vistas is one of Truckee Tahoe’s most unique events. Photo 
by Jeff Engerbretson.

Trails & Vistas. Art in Nature. 

September 6th-7th
Described as magical and inspiring, the Trails & Vistas an-

nual event features visual artists, original dance performances, 
and live music, all presented along a hiking trail. The three-hour 
art hike, Meadows to Mountains - A Cultural Journey, will be 
held this year along the Spooner Lake Trail at Lake Tahoe. Artists 
include violinist Scarlet Rivera, flutist Ann Licater, and Santa 
Cruz-based SambaDá. In addition, there will be a fundraising 
concert the evening of September 6th to support Trails & Vistas’ 
Art in Nature fieldtrips for third grade students. 

Trails & Vistas collaborates with community partners’ 
InnerRhythms Dance Theatre, KidZone Museum, For Goodness 
Sake, Arts in Wellness, and the Truckee Donner Land Trust. For 
tickets visit www.trailsandvistas.org.

 



The Webber Lake 
Hotel Restoration Project
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Business Partner Profile

Sam Okamoto, 
Photographer

Sam Okamoto, a 27-year food industry veteran, 
has worked as a restaurateur, columnist, author, cook-
ing instructor, and nutrition expert. Sam says simplic-
ity is the key in his cooking. Despite classic French 
training, he focuses mainly on healthy cuisine, and of 
course sushi, an art he learned from his father, a well-
known sushi chef in Kokura, Kyushu Japan.

Currently living in Truckee, California, Sam runs 
the popular Drunken Monkey restaurant in Truckee. 
He also enjoys photography around the Sierra Nevada 
and the Nevada desert. The Land Trust is grateful  
to Sam for granting the Land Trust use of a vast  
selection of his photography.

Sam Okamoto. Photo courtesy of Sam Okamoto.

Partner Profile

Tahoe Institute of  
Natural Science

The Tahoe Institute for Natural Science (TINS) is a nonprofit 
that seeks to advance natural history, conservation, and ecosystem 
knowledge of the Tahoe region through science, education, and out-
reach. The Institute has a long-term goal of creating a world-class 
interpretive nature center and educational facility in our area and 
currently engages in several programs to promote greater apprecia-
tion, understanding, and stewardship of the natural resources of the 
Tahoe region.

Research pursuits are a cornerstone of TINS. Through applied 
field research, TINS works collaboratively to help public and private 
land managers make informed management decisions. 

TINS seeks to provide learning opportunities for all ages, 
from K-12 and beyond, with curricula, educational material, and 
supplemental instruction that conforms to California and Nevada 
education standards. The goal is to engage students’ curiosity of 
the natural world through place-based, experiential education. 
Programs connect students to their immediate natural surround-
ings, both in the classroom and through field-based programs, and 
promote environmental stewardship. For more information, visit 
www.tinsweb.org.

Will Richardson of Tahoe Institute for Natural Science rappels off 
Black Wall.



The Webber Lake 
Hotel Restoration Project
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Planning underway at  

Webber Lake

	 When the Truckee Donner Land Trust part-
nered with The Trust for Public Land and the 
Northern Sierra Partnership to purchase Webber 
Lake in 2012, it agreed to maintain the camp-
ground lease for five years per the sellers’ wishes. 
Webber Lake has been in the Johnson family for 
nearly a century and has served as a prized, private 
fishing camp for decades. For families that have 
long held these campsites like cherished heirlooms, 
five years is likely not long enough, but the seller 
and buyer agreed the multi-year extension provided 
a reasonable compromise.

Lacey Meadows opened to the public last year 
and the Land Trust is looking forward to 2017 
when Webber Lake will be open to the public as 
well. This unique property provides the Land Trust 
tremendous opportunity to create a recreational 
destination for hikers, bikers, birders, and fisher-
men compatible with protecting the region’s natural 
resources.

“Webber Lake’s legacy as a fishing  
destination is historic and significant,” says John 
Svahn, the Land Trust’s Stewardship Director. “We’d 
like to ensure Webber Lake continues to be a great 
place for families to gather, camp, and catch fish.” 

The Webber Lake Hotel today, slightly 
less than plumb.

The Truckee Donner Land Trust 
staff and Board are always pleased 
when tasked with a new and differ-
ent project: A new “first” for the Land 
Trust is the restoration of the historic 
hotel at Webber Lake. The Land Trust 
acquired Webber Lake and Lacey 
Meadows, including the hotel, in  
late 2012.

Dr. David Gould Webber built the 
Webber Lake Hotel in 1860. He was 
a well-known and respected leader 
in Sierra County, rumored to have 
adopted as many as 50 children.

Dr. Webber built the Webber Lake 
Hotel on the Henness Pass Road, a 
popular stage route that served as an 
alternate high Sierra crossing after the 
ill-fated Donner Party ordeal. The ho-
tel became celebrated and entertained 
guests such as Old Block Delano, an 
early comic writer; Charles Nahl, an 
early California artist; Thomas Hill, 
renowned painter; and actress/courte-
san Lola Montez. 

The hotel’s glory days arrived with 
the discovery of the Comstock Lode in 
Virginia City, Nevada. The two-story 
hotel provided respite for emigrants 
and miners while drawing hunters, 
fishermen, botanizers, boaters, and 
businessmen who enjoyed the lake, 
within steps from the hotel.

The restoration of the old hotel 
was not part of the Land Trust’s fund-

raising efforts for the acquisition of 
Webber Lake and Lacey Meadows but 
it is now our hope to gain the needed 
funds to renovate the historic build-
ing.

“Brick and mortar grants are hard 
to come by,” says K.V. Van Lom, who 
is heading the Land Trust’s restoration 
efforts. “But the Land Trust is com-
mitted to moving this process along. 
The Webber Lake Hotel is unique and 
deserves to be here for history buffs 
and visitors to explore forever.”

Dennis E. Zirbel, a well-known 
and award-winning Truckee architect, 
has already provided architectural 
concepts. “We are always happy work-
ing with the Truckee Donner Land 
Trust,” says Zirbel. “And we are par-
ticularly excited about this project.”

The Land Trust plans to work 
with the Sierra County Historical 
Society, the Truckee Donner Historical 
Society, and other agencies to create 
several exhibits and to restore at least 
one room to the time-period. 

(Thank you to Lee Adams for his 
informative, historical research.)

A conceptual drawing of the Webber Lake Hotel courtesy of Dennis E. Zirbel, Architect.
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